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March 19, 2007 
 
 
 
 
Hon. Ted Lieu 
Member of the Assembly 
State Capitol, Room 4016 
Sacramento, California  95814 
 
Subject: AB 500 (Lieu) as introduced  
Hearing: Assembly Judiciary Committee – March 27, 2007   
 
Dear Assembly Member Lieu: 
 
The Judicial Council is committed to working cooperatively on AB 500 with you and the 
Consumer Attorneys of California, the California Defense Counsel, and other interested 
stakeholders on the issue of telephonic appearances in civil actions in California’s trial courts.  
While the council does not yet have an official position on AB 500, we have several significant 
concerns about the introduced version of the bill that we want to bring to your attention.  
Primarily, we are concerned that the bill in its current form may unintentionally undermine the 
effectiveness of the process that was mutually agreed upon by the Judicial Council, the 
Consumer Attorneys of California, and the California Defense Counsel to form a joint working 
group on this issue.  Codifying only select portions of the existing rule of court, and changing the 
timelines under the rule are substantive changes in the law that could be interpreted as 
predetermining the outcome of the process before the joint working group has had its first 
meeting on the subject.  Here are two specific concerns that illustrate this point: 
 

1) The current version of the bill inappropriately eliminates the existing authority of judicial 
officers to order personal appearances in settlement conferences, case management 
conferences, and other hearings or conferences for which the court, in its discretion, 
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determines on a case-by-case basis that a personal appearance would materially assist in a 
determination of the proceedings or resolution of the matter.  (See Rule 3.670(c), 
California Rules of Court)  While the council is willing to explore possible amendments 
to Rule 3.670, as well as any other approaches that are designed to maximize the 
appropriate use of telephonic appearances, the bill’s failure to provide for any judicial 
discretion in this area is quite problematic.  

 
2) The bill also currently contains a level of detail regarding the practice and procedures 

governing telephonic appearances that is more appropriately addressed in a rule of court 
rather than a statute.    

 
Notwithstanding the aforementioned concerns, we are hopeful that we will be able to achieve 
consensus through the upcoming efforts of our joint working group on the best methods for 
enhancing the use of telephonic appearances in a manner that makes litigation more cost 
effective and workable for both litigants and the courts.  We appreciate the sponsor’s offer to add 
a statement of legislative intent that the exemptions issue will be addressed.  However, our 
concerns with the current version of the bill remain.  We are grateful for your leadership on this 
issue and your commitment to working cooperatively with us in this effort. 
 

Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Daniel Pone 
Senior Attorney  
 
 
DP/op 
cc: Members, Assembly Judiciary Committee 
 Kevin Baker, Counsel, Assembly Judiciary Committee 
 Mike Belote, California Defense Counsel 
 Nancy Drabble, Chief Legislative Counsel, Consumer Attorneys of California 
 Kate Kalstein, Legislative Counsel, California Judges Association 
 Mark Redmond, Policy Consultant, Assembly Republican Caucus 
 Lea-Ann Tratten, Legislative Counsel, Consumer Attorneys of California 
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